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Employee meeiings

Ryland and Wayne review the state of the company
=

Frontier's outlook for 1982 dominated the
discussions at 40 employee meetings recently
conducted in 33 cities by Chairman Glen Ryland
and Executive Vice President Bill Wayne.

Highlighting the meetings were question-and-answer
periods, which followed a review of the company’s
performance in 1982 and a presentation of the
eight-minute audio visual program prepared for
Frontier's annual meeting for shareholders in April.

This issue of Frontier News includes a summary
of the information Ryland and Wayne discussed
with employees at the meetings.

Frontier’s financial condition

Many of the headwinds that started in the fourth
quarter of 1981 have continued in 1982, and in
some cases are blowing stronger.

Our net income for the first quarter dropped nearly
68 percent to $2.4 million. Even so, Frontier was
one of two airlines in the U.S. to report both
operating and net profits for the first quarter (along

don’t intend to do that. We also try to maintain a
favorable work environment for our employees.
Most of the June 1 furloughs related to changes in
the fleet, primarily the retirement of our Convair
580s.

Unless our situation deteriorates dramatically, we
don’t expect any more cut-backs, although we can't
make a definite promise. If people stop flying our
airplanes and the economy sinks into a worse
shambles we'll need to maintain our head above
water as best as we can. However, we think we
have sized the airline down to an efficient level to
confront the headwinds. We're pretty lean and
mean right now.

Cost control

Our philosophy is to spend what is necessary to
maintain the safety and reliability of the operation,
and to preserve the standards of passenger
service, but to diminish costs that don’t directly
meet these criteria.




with Sou?hwest). The 24 other airlines reported
combined net losses of $632 million.

The economic downturn affecting the nation has
finally reached the Rocky Mountain states, which
had been somewhat immune to economic
weakness. In recent weeks, several major
businesses and projects in the area have closed.
This affects our passenger traffic and revenues.

Leading economists aren’'t sure when an economic
recovery will occur. They keep pushing the date
further into the future. Although we are beginning to
see a few encouraging signs, we will continue to
manage the company as though the economy is
going to be in the doldrums for several months to
come.

Furloughs

Since late last year, the work force has been
reduced by about 600 positions, including 200
management jobs. We now have approximately
5300 on the payroll.

Many employees have questioned why we had to
cut employees so soon after completing the most

profitable year in our history. The answer is simple:
we must manage to today's conditions, not
yesterday's. We had to get our resources in line
with diminished revenue in order to preserve the
company’'s short- and long-term objectives.

We don't know when the furloughed employees will
be called back, and it would be misleading for us to
predict. We do intend for the company to grow and
prosper. The sooner we experience improvements
in the economy and the air traffic control system
the sooner we will start back up.

Unlike most other airlines, we have not asked
employees to take any wage or benefit cuts. We

Although many independent surveys of passengers
reveal that people now select airlines primarily on
price and schedule, with passenger service far
down the list, we presently intend to maintain our
quality.

Air traffic control constraints

Before the air traffic controllers went on strike last
August 3, we operated 133 departures daily from
Denver. Now we operate 112. This dramatic
reduction has affected our ability to effectively
schedule the hub-and-spoke system at Denver
(which impacts the rest of the system) and
efficiently utilize our fleet.

Denver is one of the nation’s 22 controlled airports,
so all flight arrivals are assigned. In the hours
where we want slots, we can’t get them. In the
hours where we don’t want slots, they are
available. We have had to spread our flights to odd
hours of the day - the ones we are permitted to fly,
that is - and this reduces our ability to feed
ourselves at the Denver hub. Passengers are often
forced to wait on the ground in Denver for long
periods of time between flights, and they look for
other ways to travel. We simply can’t get the
benefit of the hub-and-spoke system when slots do
not match up with the banks of flights.




The FAA now estimates the air traffic control
system will return to 90 percent of the pre-strike
level by Labor Day, but not to 100 percent until the
spring of 1983. This doesn't please us. We have
added five new jets since last August, and we must
utilize these effectively to get a return on the
investment. We can’t do that now, and we can’t do
that when the system only returns to the level of
last August. It must be significantly greater for us to
grow. The FAA isn’t rebuilding the system as
quickly as we had hoped, and we are unable to do
any long-range scheduling with confidence.

We based our June 1 schedule on information we
received from the FAA regarding improvements in
the system in the West. This included our
inauguration of Fresno with two roundtrips to
Denver; a third roundtrip to San Diego; and a third
seasonal roundtrip to Oakland. A new problem
surfaced - congested “air space” in the enroute
traffic control centers in the West - which forced
the FAA to turn down our additional flying for June.
We had to juggle within our own system to be able
to start Fresno service at all.

We got a small break in early June when we
swapped some slots we captured in the Braniff slot
lottery. We gained temporary FAA clearance to add
the third roundtrip flight to Oakland and the second
roundtrip to Fresno via Reno, but we still weren't
able to add the third trip to San Diego.

We simply can't fly as much as we did a year ago
because of the ATC constraints, despite our larger
fleet. For this reason we are conducting two major
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airline, but we are going to look for more profitable
investments to supplement the airline.

All possible new companies must be profitable (we
won't enter any turnaround situations), they must
produce a higher return on investment than the
airline, and they should avoid the identical
up-and-down business cycle of the airline industry.

We have many capabilities within the airline that we
can use for the holding company ventures, including
strong financial resources, computer systems,
employees trained in our management discipline, a
presence in some 79 cities, and even a good
transportation system.

It isn’t likely that the holding company will consider
acquiring or creating a second airline, although it
would be legal. It isn't prudent now to put more
money into the airline business.

Stock previously held in Frontier Airlines has been
automatically changed to the same number of
shares in Frontier Holdings, which is how the stock
is now listed on the American Stock Exchange.

Productivity

We continue to look for ways to increase
productivity in operating procedures and utilization
of our employees.
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isn't a healthy situation, so we have made several
alterations in our fare structure to increase the
yield per passenger mile.

Discount fares will never disappear. We will always
use them to stimulate travel and use seats that
otherwise would be empty. We aren’t trying to start
fare wars, or divert higher fare tickets to discounts.
We’re confident the industry will eventually find a
rational balance between discounts and other fares.

Stapleton Airport

Our efforts to help capture the Rocky Mountain
Arsenal for the expansion of Stapleton International
Airport in Denver have made significant progress.

The U.S. Congress passed legislation in 1981 to
remove all the controversial weapons stored at the
Arsenal. This was completed last fall. Congress
also passed legislation to establish a new arsenal
at Pine Bluffs, Ark., should the government again
develop chemical weapons. The Department of
Defense is expected to declare the Arsenal surplus,
now that it's official mission has ended.

Still to be determined are ways to clean up the
chemical pollution that is left behind, which is all
non-nuclear. This isn't as serious a problem for a
future airport as it would be if the land were to be
used for another purpose, such as a school or a
housing development. An airport has the fewest
restrictions for chemical clean-up.
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maintenance programs in Denver which will ground
two airplanes consistently for the rest of the year.
We are doing D checks (major overhauls) on our
737s all year long, head to tail. We are also
replacing the belly skins on 16 of our older 737s
which may eventually require this repair. This is
similar to taking a pit stop during the yellow flag at
the Indy 500. Since we can’t utilize all our planes, it
makes sense to do this work now instead of
spreading it out. This will give us additional
capacity later, when the economy and the ATC
situation permit us to utilize the airplanes profitably.

Holding company

Frontier Airlines is now a wholly owned subsidiary
of the new holding company, Frontier Holdings, Inc.

There are three subsidiaries or divisions of the
holding company: Frontier Airlines, Frontier
Services (headed by M.C. “Hank” Lund) and a third
we are currently calling Corporate Development
(headed by Webster B. “Danny” Todd). Frontier
Services will acquire or create airline-related
concerns, including the work Frontier currently does
for other airlines. Corporate Development will
concentrate on non-airline-related businesses.

The holding company was created to improve our
return on investment. Although Frontier looks very
good when compared to the other airlines, the
airline industry generally is at the bottom of the 50
major industries in return on investment. There are
more opportunities for profit in other directions. We
aren’t going to diminish the importance of the

Regarding our employee contracts, the company is
willing to pay what it takes to get the job done. But
we must get productivity improvements along with
those gains. For each employee to be healthy, the
company must be healthy.

Fares

The continued proliferation of below-cost deep
discounts by many of our competitors, coupled with
the down economy, has resulted in diminished
passenger revenues this year.

Deep discounts are used by some airlines simply to
keep cash flowing. These carriers aren’t concerned
with profitability in the short term - they are just
hanging in. They offer low fares, below cost, to
attract travelers to their airlines. As long as they
sell the product cheap, someone will buy.

The healthier carriers - like Frontier - frequently
match these below-cost discounts to remain
competitive in certain markets, making such
decisions on a “least-loss” basis.

In the first quarter of 1982, 79 percent of our
enplanements were on discount fares, 25 percent
more than last year and 50 percent more than in
1979, the first full year of deregulation. Clearly this

The existing Stapleton Airport - with 4,600 acres -
has runways placed too close together for full
operation during IFR conditions. The Arsenal - with
17,500 acres - would easily accommodate new
runways with adequate separation for operation
during IFR conditions. There’s no rush to build a
new terminal at the Arsenal. We'll be able to use
the existing terminal for some time. The earliest we
can expect to see a new runway on that land is late
1984.

Studies by several independent engineering
consultants indicate the Arsenal is the logical
location for a new airport, and much less expensive
than building a new airport far away from Denver.

Super 80

Our three Super 80s - which we introduced to
passengers May 20 - are enabling us to test a
larger plane on high density routes.

When we announced our plans to buy the Super
80s, we said it would be a two year experiment.
There are some heavy routes on our system that
may be served more effectively by a plane of this
size. The Super 80 - with 147 seats - has a lower
cost per seat mile than the Boeing 737 - with 106
seats.

Currently, with the slot limitations, the Super 80
enables us to board more passengers per slot in
certain high density markets than with the 737.
When the Super 80 is full, it's a clear moneymaker.
Our challenge is to place it in the right markets
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where we can fill the seats. Beyond the high
density routes the Super 80 currently serves there
are only a few others heavy enough to support the
plane.

The Super 80 is a good airplane. It's quiet. The
pilots like the advanced cockpit, airport neighbors
appreciate the low noise level, customers seem to
like the cabin amenities, and if the economics turn
out right, we'll like it.

Convairs

Although the Convair 580 is a fine airplane, we
haven't made money on them in years. They are
expensive for us to operate, including fuel burn,
maintenance costs and employee salaries. The
Convair phase-out was accelerated due to air
traffic control limitations. We can’t justify putting
50-passenger Convairs into slots where
106-passenger 737s could be flying.

The last 14 Convairs are on the ground in Denver,
Kansas City, Dallas/Fort Worth and Tucson. One
was recently leased to a firm in Alaska with a
purchase option. The others are for sale, but few
people with available financing have stepped
forward. The Convairs will be excellent planes for
smaller airlines that can operate at lower costs.

Boeing 737s

We now have 46 Boeing 737s in the fleet, with the
47th on short-term lease to Wien Air Alaska. These
include two new Boeings that arrived in May. We
have two more scheduled for delivery in December
followed by two more in early 1983. The final four
have the JT8D-17A engines, which combine the
higher thrust of the -17 engine (which 17 of our
737s have) with a five percent improvement in fuel
burn. This will give us additional long-range
capacity.

We will either return or purchase three 737s we
lease from GATX by early 1983. We'll decide this
fall. These are three of the oldest 737s with -9

Additional hubs

We'd like to have another hub, and we’ve looked at
the possibility several times. The most efficient
route structure would be a dual hub-and-spoke
system, resembling a dumbbell: two hubs joined by
a high density route. Even though it’s a good idea,
we're not pursuing it at this time. It would cost us
hundreds of millions to create a second hub -
including enough airplanes to create the critical
mass of passengers necessary for the self-feed.
We’ll look at it later when the economic

conditions improve.

Travel agent commissions

In March we tried to reduce our distribution costs
by adjusting the commission we pay to travel
agents from 10 percent to 9 percent. It didn’t work.

We believed the majority of agents would accept
the reduction, recognizing that it offered a defense
against the pressures airlines face to bypass
agents in distributing tickets. This move would have
saved Frontier nearly $3 million in the first full year
of implementation.

However, we underestimated the overwhelming
opposition we received from agents. Some agreed
with our reasons, but most opposed us. Many
threatened to boycott Frontier. Five airlines that
joined us in lowering the commissions quickly went
back to 10 percent - and we simply couldn’t stand
there alone. We also went back to 10 percent.
After all, 54 percent of our passenger revenue
comes from travel agencies.

Jetmates

Our introduction of the Jetmate mobile lounges at
Stapleton last summer turned out to be somewhat
premature due to the air traffic control situation.

Purchasing the six Jetmates to expand our
passenger handling capacity was a fine idea, but
with fewer slots at Denver this summer we don’t
need the mobile lounges, the six jet parking places
across the field, or the five Jetmate docking
positions at gate D8.

Once this restricted situation is behind us, and we
are able to fully utilize our fleet, we will need the
Jetmates. We were fortunate to buy the Jetmates
when we did, at a cost of $500,000 each. Current
market value for mobile lounges is nearly $900,000.

We use two Jetmates occasionally at Denver.
Three are leased to American Airlines for use at
Dallas/Fort Worth.

iMergers




engines and open overhead bins. If it looks like
we’ll have too many airplanes in the fleet because
of ATC constraints and the economy, we can return
these three. If we come out of the recession and
need the capacity, we can purchase these 737s at
a reasonable price.

Deregulation

We were one of the first airlines to push for the
passage of the deregulation act, which became law
in October of 1978. It has worked out much as we
predicted. Without deregulation, we wouldn’t have
been able to get out of 36 subsidy-eligible cities
that were losers, or enter 29 new cities.

At the onset of deregulation we predicted at least

five years of shake-out, with companies failing and
new companies starting. This shake-out isn’'t near

completion.

The airline business is immature. In more mature
industries, businesses manage prices and costs so
they can sell their products at a profit. They may
compete with others, but they don’t slash their
throats in the process.

Deregulation of our industry was a correct step.
Managements who handle this type of environment
effectively will make it. Those who don’t, won't.

Salt Lake City reservations center

We plan to open a new reservations center in Salt
Lake City during the first quarter of 1983 to serve
the Western portion of the system. This center will
be added to existing centers in Denver and Kansas
City, and will be located at the Salt Lake City
airport in a building formerly used by the FAA.
We're opening the center because the telephone
line charges from the West to Denver are extremely
high. Serving this portion of the system out of Salt
Lake City will save us a lot of money.

Western building

Acquisition of Western Airlines’ former 10-acre
operations base in Denver gives us 35 percent
more operating space at the Denver airport. The
facility includes two large hangar bays and office
space. Western is renting approximately 20 percent
of the building from us for a reservations facility.

We took over the building in April and quickly put
the belly skin maintenance program into one of the
hangar bays. There are several options under study
for utilization of the remainder of the building.

They don’t make sense in this environment.
Perhaps in the regulated days they did, but today
airlines can fly where they want to (if they can get
the slots). We’d rather do it ourselves.

Many carriers have approached us, but we haven't
seriously considered the offers. A merger is more
of a headwind than a help. You must combine
different airplanes, maintenance procedures,
management philosophies. You have to integrate
seniority lists and deal with the labor protective
provisions. None of the carriers that merged in the
past several years were in the black in 1981 or the
first quarter of 1982.

Routes

We have continued to seize opportunities to add
strong routes within the constraints of the air traffic
control system and the down economy: Manzanillo
and Puerio Vallarta (March 15), San Diego (May 1)
and Fresno (June 1). As of the first of June, we
serve 79 cities in 27 states, Canada and Mexico.
No other new cities are currently scheduled to be
added. We will stabilize for awhile, until the
economy and the traffic constraints improve. We
can only stretch so far without additional slots.

1982 outlook

Frontier is not on the brink of disaster, as so many
of our industry peers seem to be. While coping with
headwinds, we continue to make the investments
necessary to stay on course for long-term growth.

We will clearly be profitable in 1982, although it is
unlikely we will match last year’s record
performance. For the longer term, we are confident
about the prospects for healthy growth. We have
the financial resources necessary to move forward
in these difficult times. Most importantly, we have a
fine employee and management team that is equal
to the task we have before us.

Page 3




Employees in the news

Appointments

Dan Bullick, director of marketing, Frontier Services;
Captain Sam Clark, assistant director, flight operations
training; Dennis Clifford, controller, Frontier Services;
M.C. “Hank” Lund, senior vice president and general
manager, Frontier Services; Captain Bob Prange,
regional director, flight operations; Webster B. “Dan”
Todd, vice president, corporate development, Frontier
Holdings.

John Brennan, lead aircraft technician (DEN) March 1,
35 years of service; Martin G. Bunjes, mail clerk (DEN)
June 4, 11 years; Joseph Claffy, dispatcher, June 1, 31
years; George E. Hobbs, station agent (SLC) May 29,
30 years; A. C. Maxwell, lead aircraft technician (STL)
March 7, 15 years; Ralph W. Newman, aircraft tech-
nician (DEN) April 20, 16 years; Loren D. Talbot, lead
aircraft technician (GTF) February 28, 34 years; June
Wood, rotable inventory controller, March 5, 14 years.

Anniversaries

35 Years

G. H. Bost, station agent, SLC; W. J. Buckley,
inspector, DEN; J. €. Coe, vice president, economic
planning; H. J. Cook, aircraft technician, MCI; J. B.
Coopersmith, lead aircraft technician, DEN; R. F.
Deeming, manager, instrument overhaul; B. M. Garner,
lead aircraft technician, DEN; W. L. Hilbert, dispatcher;
M. J. Kaiser, dispatcher; E. R. Keene, dispatcher; W.
A. McGuire, Jr., lead aircraft technician, DEN; E. Mills,
dispatcher; J. B. Montgomery, assistant manager, ramp
services, DEN; J. E. Randoll, Jr., technical foreman,
DEN; R. L. Rickert, Jr., aircraft technician, DEN; H. W.
Ruppell, director, inspection; W. A. Scott, aircraft
technician, DEN; G. B. Smith, lead aircraft technician,
DEN; C. V. Willman, manager, project engineering.

30 Years

J. A. Cashel, dispatcher; H. Cleveland, lead aircraft
technician, DFW; D. C. Dailey, buyer; K. M. Fuqua,
aircraft technician, DEN; G. E. Hobbs, station agent,
SLC; J. 8. Jones, station agent, JLN; R. N. Lentell, -
reservations supervisor, DEN; R. L. Lutkiewicz, senior
agent, DEN; J. W. Prather, senior agent, DFW; D. E.
Reaves, inspector, DEN; A. Trevithick, station agent,
ABQ.

Headlines around the Frontier system

Denver Mayor William H. McNichols, right, and
Deputy Mayor Harold Cook, left, recently
visited Frontier’s reservations center in
Denver, where they were guided by
Reservations Supervisor Robyn Zimmermann.

Suggestion winners

Norm Rosendale - winner of Frontier’s largest
suggestion award ($20,000) last fall - has received
an additional $6,529. The Denver station agent won
for his suggestion concerning planeside weight and
balance computation. Other recent winners in the
suggestion program include: Robert Tomalino
(DEN) $287; Richard T. Barrett (DEN) $240; Pete
Wortham (DEN) $208; Charles R. Magnetti
(DEN) $164 and $56; Amanda G. Meter (KCK)
$78; Galen J. Breitling (DEN) $72; Ralph M.
Newman (DEN) $72; Gary Wingert (DEN) $70;
Meorle Busscl! (DEN) $57; Bavid A. Botinelli

McGuire heads winner list

Jack McGuire, director of consumer affairs, was
recently named Sales and Service Staff Support
Director of 1981. Frontier city managers were
honored for station productivity in 1981, based on
the numbers of passengers, cargo shipments and
flights versus the number of employees. Awards
were given according to station size: A and A1
stations; A2 stations and larger. Winners include:
Best productivity, with an increase in
passengers and cargo: Dick Newberry, Tulsa,
and Debbie La Freniere, Vancouver (A and A1);
Harold Maxwell, Salt Lake City (A2 and above).
Best productivity with a decrease in
passengers and cargo: Larry Lankford, Wichita
(A and A1); Sam Cales, Phoenix (A2 and above).
Best budget productivity: Jud Cannon, Topeka
(A and A1); Larry Nenstiel, Las Vegas (A2 and
above). Special achiever award: Bob Ziegler,
Manhattan.

Flight Attendants set record

Frontier is the first airline to successfully
demonstrate the evacuation of the McDonnell
Douglas Super 80 using only three flight attendants,
which was completed on the first try. Additionally,
Frontier is one of two airlines to successfully
demonstrate the evacuation using four flight
attendants, on the first try. The FAA evacuation -
required before the Super 80 entered commercial
service - consisted of opening 50 percent of the
floor level exits and deploying the slides within 15
seconds. Seventeen qualified flight attendants
participated, with the following teams selected at
random by the FAA: (3-member team) Marla Cady,
Hattie Prater, Peggy Sauer; (4-member team)
Mike Haren, Vickie Beals, Ruth Pitts, Donna
Williams; (Other participants) Brad Barkey,
Norma Barnett, Connie Capps, Linda Fritz,
Cherylann Morgan, Terry Peschel, Ellen
Quinn, Cap Slaughter, Katie Stolz and Carol
Wolfe. Flight attendant instructors Hector Barrera
and Jan Modisette coordinated the training for the
FAA evacuation.




25 Years

R. E. Brown, city manager, JAC; K. L. Byers, station
agent, LNK; A. Chambers, station agent, LIT; K. S.
Dedrick, director, telecommunication services; E. D.
Dial, station agent, HOU; R. L. Engstrom, city manager,
SLN; A. W. Hadler, station agent, PHX; L. H. Harns,
station agent, LNK; A. G. Horn, station agent, ABQ; G.
S. Humbracht, station agent, SLC; M. L. Hunt, captain;
D. J. Jones, captain; A. M. Key, senior agent, LAS; P.
R. Kreitman, station agent, EUG; B. C. McKesson,
captain; D. E. Naile, station agent, SEA; 0. G. Nash,
station agent, TUL; H. A. Ross, captain; F. E. Simkins,
station agent; F. D. Stevens, station agent, SMF; F.
Thompson, senior agent, TUL; J. E. Willey, manager,
quality control; L. W. Witkowski, station agent, LNK.

20 Years

D. C. Adams, station agent, TUL; J. R. Bennett,
captain; H. Blood, lead aircraft technician, DEN; T. M.
Boren, Jr., captain; C. L. Brenizer, senior agent, BFF;
T. G. Briscoe, station agent; A. E. Carlson, station
agent, SLC; J. M. Crawford, aircraft technician, DEN; B.
K. Duggan, SATO agent; R. J. Eckhardt, station agent,
BIL; K. E. Erickson, captain; K. D. Flaskerud, aircraft
technician, DEN; R. J. Gibson, city manager, SHV; D. E.
Gramm, captain; R. E. Gutierres, ticket counter agent,
ABQ; J. N. Hass, captain; E. P. Jones, Jr., station
agent, FSM; J. D. Keys, SATO agent; S. Knowles, flight
attendant; H. A. Lambert, captain; J. D. Latta, senior
agent, GJT; R. L. Leftwich, first officer; R. E. Lawson,
station agent, DEN; J. E. McGaha, station agent, FMN;
B. L. McKenna, pilot scheduling analyst; M. M. Mulkey,
captain; D. B. Rampton, captain; P. D. Roberts, senior
ticket counter agent, DEN; J. T. Siems, captain; G. M.
Smith, station agent, TUL; R. B. Smith, captain, DEN; P.
Steen, captain; R. P. Stevens, captain; J. E. Stokes,
captain; F. L. Symmes, captain; H. V. Truax, captain;
R. C. Ulirich, captain; V. Vaudrin, captain; R. G.
Warinner, captain.

In Memoriam

George F. Cramton, retired aircraft quality control
inspector, 83 years of age, retired from Frontier in 1968.

Correction

Gene B. Smith was incorrectly listed in the March issue
of Frontier News as a retiree. Gene is still an active
employee - in fact he recently completed his 35th year
of service. Please accept our apologies for the error,
Gene.

(DEN) $52.50; Tim P. Bunger (DEN) $47.50;
Melvin E. Moore (DEN) $45; James Whipple
(DSM) $45; Anne M. Scherrer (DEN) $42.50;
Wilma Antos (DEN) $37.50; Peter S. Brennan
(FAR) $35; David A. Lundy (DEN) $30; Wanda S.
Pittman (DEN) $30; Floyd A. Lafferty (DEN)
$27.50; Susan Mason (DEN) $27.50; Paul M.
Parsons (DEN) $27.50; Larry P. Lambert (DEN)
$26; Gordon D. Pryor (DEN) $26; Carol
Sheppard (KCK) $25; Judy Canfield (KCK)
$22.50; Martha Stockard (KCK) $22.50; Virginia
Wommack (KCK) $22.50; Elvin N. Moss (DEN)
$21; Carolyn L. Smith (DEN) $20; Eva D. Touhill
(KCK) $17.50; Roger Hootman (ELP) $15; Laurie
Robbins (DEN) $15; Carrie Toavs (DEN) $15;
Charlotte Manning (DEN) $12.50; Sandra K.
Force (DEN) $10; Enoch B. Sorenson (JAC) $10.

Womens’ group forms

The Frontier Airlines Womens’ Association,
formerly the Pilots’ Wives Club, is welcoming
women associated with Frontier in any capacity,
including wives of employees. The organization
does charity work, and meets monthly. Contact
Bobbie Faas, president, (303) 755-1011; Vicki
Bader, vice president, 690-8769; or Peggy Beck,
690-1283.

Superstars take first

Frontier superstars won first place in the
Partners Superstar Competition in June which
benefitted the Colorado Partners Program. Events
included racquetball, swimming, bicycling, running
and volleyball. Congratulations to Frontier
employees John Kness, Kent Willoughby, Tim
Warnock, Tim Martinez, Mike Carney, Bruce
Haldeman, Andy Banas, Ken Homersham,
Dave Soine, Robyn Zimmermann, Judy Marsh,
Barbara Pratte and Norma Barnett.

Bowlers win in Rome

Frontier employees won first place in the women's
category at the international airline employee
bowling tournament in Rome in April. Members of
the team were Myrtle Smith, Darlene Tieskotter
Toshi Fresquez and Jan Sewald. Additionally,
Smith and Tieskotter won first place in the women's
doubles category.

PR, Advertising
projects win awards

Mark Schumann, public relations representative,
recently won the Bronze Quill Award of Excellence
for the outstanding special communications
program in Colorado in 1981, awarded by the
International Association of Business
Communicators.

H. Gail Godbey, deputy director of sales
promotion and special events, recently won the
Silver Echo Award from the International Direct
Marketing Association. Godbey won in the order
generation division for material created for the
Reno inaugural in 1981.

Gene Finkelstein, director of advertising and
sales promotion, and H. Gail Godbey recently won
three Alfie awards from the Denver Ad Club,
including a Grand Alfie for material created for Las
Vegas promotions. Other Alfies were awarded for
material created for the Seattle and Reno
inaugurals in 1981.

Frontier aids charity in DFW

Frontier recently donated the grand prize to the
First Annual Easter Seals Celebrity Las Vegas
Night in Dallas. City Manager Marv Pester
participated in the event where Frontier's grand
prize was a trip to Keystone, Colo., including six
nights’ accommodations and air travel. All proceeds
from the event were donated to Easter Seals to
support programs to aid disabled children.

Durango employees win

Frontier employees in Durango won the best
overall float award and Mayor’s trophy at the
Snowdown '82 parade in Durango in January. The
employees built a float in the shape of a Boeing
737. Some 40 floats competed in the parade.
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The quietest
seatis ...

What’'s the quietest seat on the quietest jet flying
today?

On Frontier's new McDonnell Douglas Super 80, it's
seat 13-C, according to an acoustic analysis of
aircraft noise, sound pressure and speech
interference levels in the passenger cabin during a
typical flight sequence.

Seat 13-C was identified by McDonnell Douglas
engineers for the recent contest staged among
Frontier’'s employees to spotlight the introduction of
three Super 80s. Asked to pick the quietest seat on
the Super 80, 1,850 of Frontier’'s 5,300 employees
responded - 31 of whom won prizes for choosing
seat 13-C.

In Frontier's passenger cabin, seat 13-C is on the
aisle on the right-hand side of the 31-row jet, four
rows in front of the wing. Frontier’s Super 80s each
have 147 seats.

Winners of the Super 80 contest were Station
Agents Fred Aerni (OMA), Dale Davis (OMA),
Rickey Graves (DEN), Ken Gray (DEN), Don
Knudsen (MSO), Gary Lundberg (DEN), Bob
McKinnon (YVR), David Rice (BFF), L. Roster
(DEN); Aircraft Technicians John Burke (DEN) and
Larry Vannoy (DEN); Flight Attendants Renee
Barron, Elaine Charbonneau, Michael Engel, L.
Strain and Mary Weil; Pilots David Comish, D.
A. Gunn, and J. N. Hass; Denver Reservations
Agents Lee Brooks, Babette Larson, Deb
Lehmann, and Jane Loree Quimby; Ticket
Counter Agent Kathy Benoist (STL); Senior
Station Agent J. D. Newton (SMF); City Managers
Jud Cannon (FOE) and Sam Cales (PHX); and
Teresa Martinez, fuel purchasing secretary; Mark
Schneider, director of pricing; JoAnn Thomas,
accounting clerk; and Elaine Worsham, customer
affairs representative. From these names a drawing
was held to select the grand prize winner —
Babette Larson.

Super 80s win passenger raves

= FRONTErR

Passenger response to Frontier’s new
McDonnell Douglas Super 80s is enthusiastic,
according to flight attendants who are
working on the plane.

Regularly scheduled flights using the Super
80 = currently the quietest commercial jet in
service = started May 20.

Frontier has purchased three Super 80s at a
cost of approximately $22 million each to
supplement the fleet of 46 Boeing 737s. Total
cost of the Super 80 program, including spare
engines and equipment, totals nearly $82

million.

The Super 80s are currently scheduled on
selected flights linking Denver to Las Vegas,
Orange County, Los Angeles, Atlanta, Kansas
City and Des Moines.

Introduction of the Super 80 received
widespread attention from the media. In early
June, Frontier conducted a tour of the Long
Beach, Calif., plant of McDonnell Douglas -
where the Super 80s were constructed - for
reporters from Denver area newspapers and
television stations.




Nofziger named
to Frontier board

Lyn Nofziger

Former Presidential Assistant Franklyn (Lyn)

Nofziger joined Frontier's board of directors in April.

Nofziger, a long-time advisor and political strategist
for President Reagan, resigned his post as
Assistant to the President of the United States for
Political Affairs in January to establish his own
public relations firm in Washington, D.C.

Active in politics since 1966, when he became
press secretary to then California Governor Ronald
Reagan, Nofziger has played a number of roles for
Presidents Nixon and Ford, in addition to Reagan.

Nofziger’'s election to Frontier's board brings to 14
the total number of directors.

Painting marks Convair 580 phase out

An era of Frontier's his-
tory ended May 31 when
flight 935 from Omaha,
Lincoln, North Platte and
Scottsbluff arrived in
Denver at 7:30 p.m.

The Convair 580 - once
the flagship of Frontier’s
fleet - retired after 18
years of service.

Affectionately referred to
as “the mountain
masters” by Frontier
employees, the Convairs
recorded 250 million
aircraft miles during their
Frontier career - equal
to 525 roundtrips to the
moon.

To commemorate the
retirement of the Convair
580, Frontier
commissioned aviation
artist Rick Broome of Colorado Springs to create a
painting of the final Convair landing in Denver at
sunset. Posters of the painting, entitled “End of an
Era,” were presented to passengers on the final
flight, and are available to employees through
Frontier's Employee Club Store in Denver. The cost
is $5.

When the Convair 5§80 was introduced by Frontier in
June 1964, the airline publicized that the plane
provided “the finest and fastest air service offered
by any regional carrier in the country.” Thirty-two of
these aircraft were in service in 1974 when the
airline began phasing them out in favor of Boeing
737s. With a cruising speed of 355 mph and
excellent short takeoff and landing capacity at high
altitude airports, the 50-seat Convair 580 brought
the first jet powered air service to passengers

AVIATION ARTIST RICK BROOME, left, and Retired Captain C.A.“Chick”
Stevens review a print of Broome’s painting of the Convair 580.

throughout the West.

With the Convair phase-out, Frontier introduced
Boeing 737 service June 1 in Montrose, Colo.,
Farmington, N.M., Cheyenne and Laramie, Wyo.,
which had been served solely with Convairs.
Frontier also increased its jet schedules to 11
other cities which had been receiving both 737 and
Convair service.

Participating in ceremonies marking the retirement
of the Convair were retired Captains C.A. “Chick”
Stevens, James Carney and Robert Nicholson.
Crew members of the final Convair flights were
Captains Walt Arensmeyer and Jerry Hagen;
First Officers Tom Manley and Tom Sponsler;
and Flight Attendants Sandra Matthews and
Marisa Zamora.
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Frontier’s Convair 580s Retire: The Endof anEra

S aET POWER

1959: Frontier introduced the Convair 340, e : s o L
the piston-powered predecessor to the 1964 cted
Convair 580. These 44-seat aircraft = with a with the Allison Division of General Motors to convert the 340s to Allison propjet engines. The
cruising speed of 240 mph = were Frontier’s results were impressive: the square tipped, four-bladed propellers backed by two Allison

first pressurized planes. They were all named turbines gave the new project a cruising speed of 355 mph. The 580s boasted a new exterior
after Indian tribes which had resided in the paint design, and were introduced on three routes: Great Falls = El Paso with intermediate
West, and featured the first usage of stops; Denver = E! Paso via Albuquerque and Alamogorde; and Denver = Grand Junction via

Frontier’s boomerang logo on the tail. Montrose.




The Convairs represented a major step in the growth of Frontier and
the history of air service in the West. In addition to its operating
dependability, the Convair set new standards for passenger
convenience and comfort. Seats were arranged in a two-abreast
configuration, a combination well received by Frontier’s passengers,
many of whom made their first airplane rides on the Convairs.

L A i i TR vl LI 1 i " h AT TR i
Utilizing the new freedoms of the Airline Deregulation Act of 1978,
Frontier began a route restructuring program that called for the
addition of new long-haul markets and the termination of service to
subsidy-eligible smaller communities. In January 1982 Frontier
announced plans to phase out the Convair 580s on May 31.
Coincidentally, May 20 was the inaugural day for the newest jet in
Frontier’s fleet = the McDonnell Douglas Super 80.

May 31, 1982: Captain Jerry Hagen (right),
First Officer Tom Sponsler (left) and Flight
Attendant Marisa Zamora leave the plane
after the final Convair 580 arrival for Frontier
Airlines in Denver.
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